
Minutes of the Meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on 
Tuesday 9th January 2018 in the School 
Present:- Parish Councillors Slingsby (in the Chair), Arandle, Baker, 
Jeffries, Peirson, and Wardale. 
Clerk  - J.Wardale 
ERY Pollard for part of the meeting. 
    

01/18/91 Apologies for absence   
   Cllrs Brown, Dickinson and Stanley. 
                                                                                                                   
01/18/92    Declarations of Interest 
 None 
 
01/18/93 Minutes of the meeting held on 12th December 2017 were agreed and  

signed as a complete record. 
 

01/18/94 Matters Arising 
Trees on Canada Drive land 
Jonathan Neighbour has agreed to thin and trim the silver birches and 
investigate underplanting with smaller species. 
 
Main Street pavements 
Cllr Stanley had emailed suggesting thanks be given to ERYC for the 
pavement work and point out the small area that still needed attention 
outside 22 Main Street. 
Resolved – to inform ERYC.  
 
LEADER funding application  
Cllr Stanley had reported that the result is due in February. 
 
Schedule 14 footpath application 
This is ready for consultation.  Cllr Stanley would like to book the 
Village Hall on Thursday 25th January 6-7.30pm to invite residents 
involved and ERYC representatives. 
Resolved – this was agreed. 
 
Allotment Registration  
There was a discussion about the best way to begin the process of 
registration, after the offer from Mr Day to begin the process. Cllr 
Wardale has also approached the solicitors who dealt with the mast to 
see if they would give a quotation for the work. 
Resolved – to discuss with Mr Day and await a quote from the 
solicitors. 
 
Charges for School Hire 
The School has been asked what they would charge directly for the 
hire if the room, but they have only returned from holiday today. 
Resolved – to await their response. 
 
 



01/18/95 ERYC Matters 
(a) Highway Matters  
Bishop Burton Road 

  Ongoing. 
Accident Statistics 
The statistics regarding accidents at the crossroads had still not been 
received, despite having been requested since last summer. 
Resolved - Cllr Pollard agreed to chase up. 
 
(b) Precept 
There was a discussion about the level of precept for the coming 
financial year. 
Resolved – to increase the precept by 2% to £20,548. 
 

01/18/96 Accounts for payment  
 J. Wardale   Salary and expenses Dec £330.70 
 Greenleaf Contractors  Christmas Tree  £  90.00 
    
01/18/97 Correspondence received 
  Register of Electors update 

Dog fouling on Canada Drive 
Cllr Stanley had been approached by residents of Canada Drive and 
The Meadows as there is a persistent problem with dog fouling.   
Resolved – to get printed cards to be distributed around the area and 
include a piece in the Church newsletter. 
 

01/18/98 Pond 
 Another letter has been received from the resident at No. 2 The 

Meadows suggesting mediation. 
 Resolved – to agree to this.  To write confirming this and ask what the 

objectives are and that it would need to be without prejudice.   
 
01/18/99 Parish Council Committees 
  Planning Applications received. 

Removal of hedge, Raven House Farm, Dog Kennel Lane – no 
objections if a new hedge is being planted. 
 

01/18/100 Sportsfield Management Committee 
  Telecommunications Mast 

The mast was switched on the 22nd December 2017 and a number of 
villagers have had problems with their Freeview signal since then.  
Cards should have been sent out in August by “at800”, but no-one has 
any recollection of receiving them.  The company has come out to 
some villagers and sorted their problems, but others have incurred 
costs.  Cllr Baker has had a verbal commitment from them that they 
would look at each case individually.  Extra cards can be received to be 
distributed around the village to inform any residents about the service. 
Resolved – to distribute the cards and contact OFCOM to complain 
about the handling of the situation. 
Also include information in the Church newsletter. 



Landplan 
A meeting is to be held to finalise a start date for work on the access 
road fencing. 
 
Shared Access Snagging Settlement Agreement 
Cllr Baker reported that the amount being offered to cover snagging 
issues has increased to £650. 
Resolved – to continue with the negotiations. 
 
Pavilion 
Plans are being finalised and will then go out to FA for comment. 
 
Ground Lease Agreement 
Cllr Wardale reported that the Land Registry have queried the 
signatures on the agreement and would like two councillors to sign. 
Resolved – This was agreed and signed. 
 

  The meeting ended at 9pm. 
 

 


